10. COALBED METHANE: Drilling projects negatively affect sage grouse -- study
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 Related Search    Sage grouse populations in the natural gas fields of the Powder River Basin are lower than in areas where coalbed methane drilling is not taking place, according to a new study from the University of Montana.

Researchers said the lower population trends in developed areas from 2000 to 2005 supported the theory that sage grouse avoid developed areas. The population decline in developed areas was "over and above" long-term regional declines of about 84 percent since 1988. Researchers cited habitat loss, road expansion, increased human activity and West Nile virus as contributors to development.

More than 24,800 coalbed methane wells have been drilled in Wyoming's section of the basin, most of those since the late 1990s, according to the Wyoming Oil and Gas Conservation Commission. Montana has had about 580 wells, according to the Bureau of Land Management (Becky Bohrer, AP/Billings Gazette, June 14). -- DK
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